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DATE:  February 21, 2018 
 
TO:  Board of Retirement    
 
FROM:  Donald C. Kendig, CPA 
  Retirement Administrator 
 
Staff Contact: Doris Rentschler  
  Assistant Retirement Administrator 
 
SUBJECT: Budget Status for the Quarter Ended December 31, 2017 – RECEIVE AND FILE 
 
Recommended Action 
Receive and file. 
 
Fiscal and Financial Impacts  
There are no known financial impacts to receive and file this Budget Status. 
 
Background  
The attached report (Exhibit A) represents the Retirement Association’s Fiscal Year 2017-18 
administrative budget status, on a cash basis at December 31, 2017.  This report is prepared on a 
quarterly basis to inform the Board on the progress of the administrative budget for the current fiscal 
year.   
 
Discussion  
Under Exhibit A, the total expenditures reported as of December 31, 2017 were 56% of the adopted 
budget.  Salaries and Benefits, at 43%, were below the expected 50% due to delays in filling vacancies.  
Expenditures for Services and Supplies were 48% of the budget.  Office Expense at 24% was primarily 
due to the invoices not received by the end of the accounting period.  Insurance premiums were 
102% to date due to the fiduciary insurance renewal on fiscal year 2017-18 being paid in July 2017.  
Staff and Board Travel and Education expenditures were less than the expected 50% primarily due to 
travel not occurring uniformly within each quarter.  Printing charges were also lower than anticipated, 
primarily due to the invoices not received by the end of the accounting period. 
 
Attachments  

1. Budget Status (Exhibit A) 
2. Maintenance Expenditures (Exhibit B) 

 






